
1 

Dear Friends: 
 

In my fifteen years as a priest, the #1 question/comment I get is "How do I 

pray?" or, "I don't know how to pray." 

 

I get it. Really, I do. 

 

After my first year in seminary, I did the "priest boot camp" thing where I had to 

work for a summer as a hospital chaplain. My supervisor took me up to the burn 

unit to meet some of the long term patients there who I would be looking after, 

and he introduced me to a woman who had received a horrifically severe burn, 

and had been in the hospital for months. After some pleasantries, my supervisor 

turned to me and said, "Chaplain, why don't you offer a prayer?" 

 

The prayer I prayed was so awkward and disjointed that when I finished, my 

supervisor gave an audible "huh," and then proceeded to pray his own prayer. 

So bad was my prayer, that he couldn't leave that poor woman with it alone. 

 

So, I understand that prayer can sometimes feel awkward. Leading public 

prayer can sometimes be even more so. 

 

But, at its most basic, prayer is simply being with God. Prayer is not the words 

you say. Prayer does not depend on grammar or coherent thoughts. It doesn't 

have to make sense should you ever write it out on paper. 

 

Prayer can be as simple as closing your eyes and remembering that God 

surrounds you and fills you. It could be as simple as asking "God, will you take a 

walk with me?" - and then go out for a walk with God. 

 
Yes, you CAN get more complicated - and, if you're going to have a prayer life 

that's really going to fuel you, you're going to want to grow in how you pray and 
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- Vision - 
St. Mark's Episcopal Church aspires to nourish. We are a community invited by Christ to feed the hungry, 
care for the impoverished, and to be nourished by God through service, music, the arts, learning, fellow-

ship, and to worship and pray at God's Altar in the Eucharist. 

 
Romans 8:26 

 
We do not know 
how we ought to 
pray, but the Spirit 
intercedes for us 
through sighs too 
deep for words. 

 

A CALL TO ACTION:  Try Pray As You Go, on the web, as a podcast, or on the app. 
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Continued 

how often you pray. But, it's ok to start with baby 

steps. 

 

One of the temptations people have when they get 

excited about prayer is they say, "Right! I'm really 

going to do this thing. I'm going to start a praying 30 

minutes a day. And, I'm going to start... tomorrow." 

 

And then they wake up the next day, wrap 

themselves in the new prayer shawl they bought on 

Etsy, they set the new icon they found on Amazon 

on the table beside them, they open up the prayer-

timer app they bought (yes, they really have these) 

and they close their eyes. It feels like hours of 

communing with God have gone by. They open their 

eyes, and to their horror they realize that they've only 

been at it for 1 minute and twenty-seven seconds. 

 

If you decided that you're going to take up running so 

that you can run a 10 mile race, you wouldn't start 

running 10 miles tomorrow. You'd slowly build up. 

Like anything else, prayer takes practice and time - 

just like any relationship takes time. 

 

A new resource that I've been using in my own 

prayer life is called "Pray As You Go." You can find it 

at pray-as-you-go.org, you can get the app, or you 

can download it as a podcast. Six days a week they 

offer a 15 minute guided meditation which includes 

scripture, some prayer prompts, and some beautiful 

music from different genres. You don't have to worry 

about being awkward, you don't have to worry about 

not knowing "how to do it," and you don't have to 

worry about it taking too much of your time. I usually 

do it when I'm alone and can close my eyes, but on 

busy days when I'm running around I play it while I'm 

driving from point A to point B. 

 

But, whatever you do... just take some time to be 

with God. Even if you say nothing, and you just 

listen. God will be listening too. 
 
Rick 

SERMONS & READINGS 

Nov 5  
This is All Saintôs Sundayðthe day when we re-
member the great Communion of Saints. 
 

Nov 12  
Jesus tells the parables of the bridesmaids who 
need to keep their lamps trimmed and burning, wait-
ing for the bridegroom. 
 

Nov 19 
Weôll be reading from the earliest document in the 
New Testament: the First Letter of Paul to the Thes-
salonians.The Christians in Thessalonika were con-
vinced that Jesus was going to come back very 
quickly, and certainly before any of them died. But, 
then they started to get old and they started to die. 
They were worried if they were ñlostò because they 
had died before Jesus had returned. Paul writes to 
them to set their hearts at ease. 
 

Nov 26  
Christ the King Sundayðwhen we examine what 
how Jesus is king. Which then means we have to 
totally rethink what kingship even is. 

The Most Important Thing 

The Rev. Cn. Dr. Rob Droste 
Canon for Congregational Development and Mission 
 

In my work around the diocese, I engage diverse 
congregations. While each is faithful and beautiful 
in its own way, and some are wonderfully quirky, 
many struggle with articulating a purpose that en-
ergizes and inspires their people to action. Church-
es usually have a mission statement, but it is typi-
cally only loosely connected to actual decision-
making. Few people know it by heart. 

This lack of inspirational clarity really gets in the 
way. Every organization has to agree on its pur-
pose to be healthy, and that purpose needs to be 
inspiring enough to get people to sacrifice time, 
money and energy for it. Lack of clarity about pur-
pose leads to ineffective growth attempts. 

Hereôs how that works in church. Some believe 
that the primary purpose of the church is to provide 
care, comfort and stability for its members, keeping 
things ñthe way theyôve always beenò and holding 
on for a better day. Others believe passionately 
(cont. p8)  
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The Lion's Roar ~ Focus on Outreach  

Donôt forgeté.the deadline to 
purchase Christmas wreaths for 
the St. Markôs Youth Group 
Fundraiser is 05 November 2017.  
These beautiful wreaths come in 
two sizes, 16ò ($15) and 
24ò ($25).  Order forms are avail-
able at the Church and may be 
delivered, with a check, to either 
the Church office or YAC/J2A/
Rite 13 Youth Group member.  
Thanks for your support! 

SUNDAY SCHOOL HAPPENINGS: 
A big thank you to all our Sunday school families who donated to the Christmas for Children box packing 
day. We were able to pack 64 boxes! It was wonderful to see our youngest Sunday school children working 
with our tweens and teens on a worthwhile project. 
Sunday school lessons for November will cover the ten commandments.  Please have your children think of 
a family rule that they abide by.  In Sunday school we'd like the children to think about the rules they have 
today and how they compare with God's rules. 

YOUTH GROUP HAPPENINGS: 
Many thanks to our YAC, J2A and Rite 13 youth who so generously shared their time, talent and treasures 
in last Sundayôs Christmas is for Children box-packing day!  It is always an inspiration to witness our young 
Disciples working hard to be the servants Christ calls us to be!  Through your hands and hearts, as well as 
those of St. Markôs Sunday School, you have helped to share the Light of Christ in a darkened world so in 
need.  Bless and thank you all! 
 
Also, a special thanks to Bella, our photographer, whose dedicated work has help to capture memories for 
us that will be long-recalledéand forever cherished! 
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Christmas for Children Box Packing Day:  Our teens and Sunday Schoolers are working with such joy to 
fill boxes for children in need around the world.  They have made 65 boxes.  Their goal is to bring these 
blessings to 100 kids who may never have received a gift, so we are extending our efforts through early Nov.  
You may take an empty box home to fill.  We would appreciate additional items for inclusion in boxes that the 
kids will continue to fill.  Or, we would welcome a monetary donation to cover shipping costs of $9 per box.  
Thank you all!! 
 
Hope for Homeless Veterans -- Community Hope:  With Veterans Day and the holidays coming up 
quickly, itôs a great time again to remember the brave men and women at Community Hope.  These 
phenomenal folks deserve the best we can give, because they have given everything they have to keep our 
country strong and at peace.  I would like to collect beginning Sun, Oct 29, through Sun, Nov 19, to 
deliver our gifts by Thanksgiving.  Hereôs what they especially need (individual, not travel or jumbo 
sizes, please, and the VA may only accept NEW items of clothing):  cereals, oatmeal, noodle soups, 
new socks (men and women), shampoo, conditioner, soap, powder, shaving cream, toothpaste.  
Thank you for your wonderful support and for helping to keep St Markôs in the hearts of our veterans in our 
community at Community Hope! Emie Williams (emiliawilliams13@gmail.com)  
 
Holiday Ham, Turkey and Chicken Collection for the Food Bank:   It is once again time to extend the 
blessings of the holiday to those in need by helping to fill their holiday tables with joy and good food.  We will 
collect hams, turkeys and roasting chickens from Sun, Nov 5, through Sun, Dec 17 to help the Food 
Bank Network of Somerset county have enough donations to give out at their various locations throughout 
the season.  Watch for the cooler by the front door of the church each Sunday, or you may place your 
donations in the refrigerator or freezer in the St. Markôs kitchen at any time during these weeks.  Donôt forget 
that many supermarkets are offering free or discounted hams and turkeys to loyal customers at this time of 
year.  We will also have a collection basket in the Narthex.  Many thanks!! 
 
Godôs Giving Gardens at the Ross Farm:  We danced across the ñone tonò threshold on Oct 26, 

having harvested 2,073 lbs to date for the Food Bank and Food Pantryé.and our garden is still 

growing! 

STEWARDSHIP 

A huge thank you to all who are 
supporting St. Markôs by your 
pledge.  You truly make the differ-
ence and make it possible for the 
Vestry to plan the 2018 budget.  
Itôs our gift to God ï our way to 
say thank you for many blessings 
that we have.  Please have your 
pledge in by this Sunday,  
November 5.  
 
Save the date for our special 
Stewardship Celebration Brunch 
in Advent on Sunday, December 
3 ï itôs our chance to thank you 
for your generosity. 

mailto:emiliawilliams13@gmail.com

